29 October, 1985.

H. Selwood and 16.

In his President's report, among brief references in minutes was thanks for "united effort at the time of the death of the late L. Edmonds - past Bandmaster!

Bandmaster Earle Williams referred to the spirit of co-operation vailing, at the playout, practice and musical level.

"After purchase of new tables 1325.00, music stands 572.72, and instrument repairs 514.60, excess of expenditure over income was 291.63. Rent and Stocking Raffle still the main sources of income."

Election of Officers :-

Patron: Muir Lamb. President: H. Selwood. Vice-President D. Holden. Vice Patrons : Colin Brokenshire, A. Managh, Herb Walker, S. Wheeler, A.B. Campbell.

Secretary-Treasurer : F. Lynch. (Continuing beautifully legible writing.) Committee : L. Johnson, C. Flavell, L. Managh, M. McKenzie, C. Riri, A. Wenzlick, L. Holden. (By 1985 it no longer mattered whether men or women. )

Musical Director : Erle Williams. (Bandmaster).

Band Sergeants : Mrs. M. McKenzie, Mr. A. Wenzlick. (only initials given).

Librarian Corporal : C. Riri. Corporal : D. Holden.

Lance-Corporals : F. Lynch, M. Wenzlick.

Auditor : D. Henderson.

Trustees: Any two of President, Secretary, & M. McKenzie.

Subscriptions: \$10 senior, \$5 junior, \$5 associate.
Musical Director's Expenses. Previous 4 months for E. Williams Forthcoming year

Secretary's expenses \$250.

Tubtion fees: \$30 term. Hire of instruments: \$15 a term.

Recomm. to incoming Committee : "That committee be responsible for appointment of tutors and payment of some honorariums and selection of students and terms of tuition be in hands of Committee."

Hall hire charges - in hands of incoming Committee.

United Service Club delegates : L. & G. Beilby, with donation to Club \$20.

Delegate to Waikato-Bay of Plenty Brass Bands Association: D. Holden.

D. Holden reported on Band Camp.

Roster to be set up for Hall cleaning.

All matters re uniforms left to incoming Committee.

To pay balance of Kirk, Burnand and Brown instrument repairs a/c. \$161.00. Application for 25 year long service Certificate by Mrs. M. McKenzie to be forwarded to N.Z. Brass Bands Association.

12 November, 1985. Hall, 9 p.m.

H. Selwood; Mesdames C. Riri, L. Holden, L. Johnson, M. McKenzie; Messrs. A. Wenzlick, E. Williams, D. Holden & secretary F. Lynch. (With a much larger committee than the previous AGM appointment, the ladies were back in force.) Apologies : C. Flavell and L. Managh.

nt

- 5.

Vote of thanks to Mrs. J. Lynch for upgrading trophies.

Re insurance, to do valuation re increasing insurance on instruments. In answer to Swimming Club, rent for Housie nights to remain at \$20 pro tem. Recommendation from AGM re tutors left till next year.

Sergeants to arrange Hall cleaning roster.

2 new members fitted with uniforms. Discussion re skirts for women - material and patterns wanted. Resolved"that a pattern be selected for a suitable skirt for ladies of the Band to wear."

Hats wanted ex Scout Shop, 2 of each size 62, 62, 7. Stripes, marcon base gol stripes : 2 sets Sergeants, 2 sets Corporals, 2 sets Lance-Corporals - sample to be got. Uniforms to be braided short sleeves, and trouser legs, to ascertain cost Santa Parade Sat. 14th (Dec.). Some members Kerepehi invited: Coromandel to be written to and invited to join in. Picnic lunch at (Victoria) Fark Rotunda and items at Tennis Gala? or District Homes.